GLASGOW CITY COUNCIL  :  LAND SERVICES (PARKS AND OPEN SPACES)

NAME OF MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN QUEENS GLASSHOUSES  




ON TUESDAY 20th MARCH 2007

Present:
James Paterson
JP

GCC Land Services 

Neil Riddell
 NR
G.S.S.M.S.




Gordon Morlan
 GM
G.S.S.M.S.



Audrey Murphy
AM
G.O.A.L.S.

Stephen Egan
SE
GCC Land Services


Bob Marshall
BM
CARA


David Halliday
DH
GCC Land Services


Marjory Smith
MS
Local Resident


June Bell
JB
GCC Chief Exec. Section


Lesley Sherwood LS
Resident


Andrew Munro
SAM
Strathclyde Police 

Apologies:
Tom Ross

GCC Land Services



Kevin Kane

Strathbungo Society 

	
	
	ACTION

	1.0
	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
	

	
	
	

	1.1
	The Minutes of Tuesday 6th February 07 were approved.
	

	
	
	

	2.0
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	
	

	2.1
	There were no matters arising
	

	
	
	

	3.0
	Model Boat Club Update
	

	
	
	

	3.1
	Dates for the GSSMS shows for 2007 were provided Start of Season Sail 15th April,  Model Warship Day 22nd July (TBC), Annual Regatta (Celebrating 100 years of sailing in Queens Park) 19th August.  GM provided printed notes outlining content and requirement of events. (See attached)  Brief discussion took place regarding boat club’s events, Parking of exhibiters vehicles may be a problem during the event as model boats and equipment is heavy and exhibitors have to have vehicles close by.  AM advised that G.O.A.L.S. over spill car park may be available for use by exhibitors during the event.  Once boats and equipment had been off loaded vehicles could be taken to car park.

GM advised that this year’s annual regatta date was fixed by the federation, future events may be set to accommodate the Queens Park Event.


	

	3.2
	NR advised on problem with youths congregating at rear of clubhouse.  SAM advised community police officers currently visit, and will continue to visit the area on days club were operating.

BM raised concerns over graffiti on clubhouse and enquired if assistance could be given to remove the graffiti.  SE suggested Clean Glasgow may be able to assist with removal of graffiti.  GM advised that the clubhouse needs painted, as this would be easier than trying to remove graffiti.  DH advised he would arrange for his staff to paint the clubhouse week commencing 12th March.

NR advised that gutters on clubhouse need repaired.  SE advised he would check with technical section regarding repairs. 
	A Munro

S Egan

D Halliday

S Egan

	3.3
	GM enquired about cost of providing portable toilets at events.  JP to provide details of suppliers.

GM enquired about availability of container located at Richmond Park for use in Queens Park.  SE advised that it would be at least two years before the container would become available. SE & JP will look at availability of containers.

NR asked if Council Funding would be available to assist with the purchase of a container.  JB/JP to investigate.  
	J P

SE/JP

JB/JP

	
	
	ACTION

	4.0
	Police report
	

	
	
	

	4.1
	Sgt Andrew Munro introduced himself and advised on new boundary changes which are currently being look at and advised on two new community police officers for the area.  Stewart Roy and Gordon McWaters.

SAM then gave a brief report on crime figures for the area.  The figures were on a par with or lower than the surrounding areas.  Expected that anti social activities, such as youths drinking in the park, likely to increase with the lighter nights.  Advised that a Police Flexible Patrol Unit will target the area in the summer to help with youths drinking alcohol.  

JB asked how crime figures for Queens Park compare with other parks in the city.

SAM advised he had no figures for comparison.  His view is there is no main gang in the park but there are a number of territorial issues in the park.  The park appears to be improving, believes bushes being cut back has helped.  There are some problems with residents from local hostels but they are not responsible for all problems in the park. BM agreed that incidents of low-level crime in the park had reduced.

SE asked if police remove people drinking alcohol from the park.  SAM advised they did not, however, ASBO’s could be used in certain cases if required.  The Council need to be more pro active in this area.

It was noted that lack of lighting from Camphill to Balvicar made the place very intimidating to walk through at night, especially for vulnerable people.  SAM advised that there were no problems with Camphill Bowling since new fence was erected.  AM advised there is a problem with youths accessing area of ground out with new fence 
	

	
	
	

	5.0
	Events
	

	
	
	

	5.1
	DH advised on the Easter Activities which will be taking place in the winter gardens
	

	5.2
	JP provided draft sight plans for community event in Queens Park (19th Aug) for consideration.  The estimated cost for an event of this scale would be approx £5000.  JB concerned over the costs involved and the timing of the event in relation to forthcoming council elections.  She recommends that the event be scaled down working with the model boat clubs event and other attractions within the park.

BM enquired if there was any marketing material which could be used for a variety of events within the park?  Short discussion took place re options.  It was suggested that Govanhill Development Trust and Langside Collage could be approached re funding or activities at the event.

SE / JP to report back on any decision re event at next meeting.
	SE/JP

	
	
	

	6.0
	Parks Management Report
	

	
	
	

	6.1
	No update on power being installed into model boat clubhouse.  JP to action.  
	JP

	6.2
	SE advised that David Glen (Land Services Technical Officer) would be contacted and requested to look into the drainage and excess surface water problems within the park.

BM suggested a temporary solution to the footpaths, which are particularly affected, would be to create a raised boardwalk.  
	SE

	6.3
	No update on Urns.  BM advised that there should be 4 urns not 2.  SE advised that further estimates will be required.  BM advised that he had photographic of urns should it be required.  SE advised he would report back on progress at next meeting.

BM noted that the maintenance of the park had improved.
	SE/TR

	
	
	ACTION

	7.0
	AOCB
	

	
	
	

	7.1
	BM raised concerns regarding un-maintained area of ground between old and new fence at allotments.  JP advised he would contact allotment officer with view to having problem resolved. 
	JP

	7.2
	NR concerned that water level in boating pond is too low.  This is causing problems with model dinghies grounding on bottom of pond.  JP to investigate 
	JP

	7.3
	DH provided details of improvements being carried out in glasshouses, including blinds and wicker furniture being installed.  He displayed plans of improvements to café and advised that work would commence at end of March.   
	

	7.4
	JB raised concerns over play area in park (Bird) Feels the design is unsafe and would like possible redesign. Group supported this view.  SE/JP will look at play and contact Landscape deign team for comment.

Group requested that play areas be included in future agenda items.   
	SE/JP

	7.5
	JP read out concerns Mr Kane had emailed regarding Queens Park: -

Can I ask you to note formally the following issues, in my absence tomorrow evening?

To request that Queens Park management investigate an upgrade to the southern entrances to the park at Pollokshaws Road and Balvicar 

Pollokshaws road entrance: 

Immediate:      To repair the pedestrian gates to enable them to open fully (at present they only open partially) so as not to impede pedestrians. This is a DDA (Disability Discrimination Act) issue.

Longer term:   To set a date to repair the main gates (and gate pillars) across roadway.  The gates have not been repaired since a vehicle crashed into them (from within the park) several years ago.  The gate pillars are not plumb. 

Balvicar Dr entrance: 

Immediate:    To repair pedestrian entrance, including: improve quality and links between surface levels as between road, pavement and park gates (both sides). To clear accumulated, decomposing leaf fall.

Longer term:  To set a date to replace temporary fencing across roadway with reinstated original park gates.

Kevin Kane
for the Strathbungo Society

	TR/JP

	7.6
	BM raised concerns regarding stability of stone walling around base of flagpole mound due to recent works carried out by Land Services to remove plant material.  JP TR will investigate
	JP/TR

	8.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	
	

	8.1
	Next meeting will be held on Tue 24th April 7.00pm in Queens Glass Houses
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